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 STACKPOLE AND CASTLEMARTIN COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

4 WINDSOR MEAD, WINDSOR ROAD, BOSHERSTON, PEMBROKE, PEMBROKESHIRE.SA71 5DW 

TEL 07508254018 

rosiex65@hotmail.co.uk   

Minutes of the meeting of Stackpole and Castlemartin Community Council held at Castlemartin 

Community Hall on Monday, June 7th 2021, at 7.30pm.  

Update on current issues 

1. Stackpole VC School- Councillor Alderman to speak to Pembrokeshire County Council re 
the overgrown grounds. 

2. St. Twynnells Bus Shelter –.  The councillors asked the clerk to chase up the matter in 
relation to the bus shelter repairs with Rod Thomas of Pembrokeshire County Council. 

3. Pot Hole Cheriton – The councillors asked the clerk to contact Darren Thomas of 

Pembrokeshire County Council as the pothole remains. 

4. Visually Assisted Sign – Councillor Alderman is going to contact Steve Thornton to 

request funding for a VAS sign at the entrance to Stackpole Village. 

5. The Pound Castlemartin – Councillor Alderman will look into obtaining quotations to 

replace the missing cast iron sign. 

6. St Twynells Play Area – The councillors asked the clerk to chase up the matter of the 

overgrown hedge and slippery path with Darren Thomas of Pembrokeshire County Council. 

7. Army Tanks – Councillor Steve Alderman is going to arrange an appointment to speak to 

Steve Harries regarding the complaints received about the tanks in Castlemartin. 

8. Water Though – The water though has been added to the portfolio of the Cawdor Estate 

and will be listed with CADW as an ancient monument. 

9. Street Lights – The streetlights between Jason’s corner and the Stackpole Arms is still not 

working, Councillor Edwards to report to Pembrokeshire County Council. 

10. Parking Stackpole Quay/Bosherston– Councillor Alderman is going to make enquiries 

regarding installing yellow lines. 

11. Parking Freshwater West/Bosherston – The overnight parking signs are not working 

Councillor Alderman is going to request a meeting with Pembrokeshire County Council, The 

National Trust and the police to discuss the issue of parking in both Freshwater West and 

Bosherston. 

12. Councillor Peter Nicholas - given leave of absence for the rest of the year due to ill 

health. 

13. The Green walk Way - Councillor Alderman to meet with Arabella Von Friesen to discuss 

the green walkway. 

14. Stackpole Church Hall - The councillors asked the clerk to write to Jocelyn Morris to find 

out what is happening with Stackpole Church Hall. 

15. Community Council Laptop – It was agreed to purchase a new laptop with windows 10 

for the clerk to facilitate the HMRC PAYE tool. 
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NEW CORRESPONDENCE 

Email received from Rebecca James of Pembrokeshire County Council in relation to the 

consultation for the regional Metro Rail project. 

Email received from One Voice Wales in relation to remote training sessions taking place in June 

2021. 

Email received from Tracy Ann Baines in relation to loud firing noise at Castelmartin firing range. 

Email received from Wendy patience in relation to Wales Nature week. 

 

PLANNING 

 

There were no new planning applications. 

 

AOB 

The councillors asked the clerk to contact Darren Thomas of Pembrokeshire County Council and 

request a slow sign for Stackpole Cheriton. 

Councillor David Edwards requested a new notice board for Stackpole.  Councillor Hayden Garlick 

is going to see if he can source one from the National Trust. 

Councillor David Edwards reported a large pot hole near the 30 mph sign in Stackpole and is to 

forward a photograph to the clerk in order to report the matter to Pembrokeshire County Council. 

The councillors have received numerous complaints in relation to business vehicles being parked 

in Deer Park View. 

Councillor David Edwards reported a tree swaying near properties 14.15 and 16 Jason’s Corner 

and asked the clerk to report the matter to Pembrokeshire County Council. 

Councillor Alderman has received a complaint in relation to an oil leak in the communal oil tank at 

Jason’s Corner; councillor Alderman will report the matter to Barry Harding of Pembrokeshire 

County Council. 

The councillors agreed to purchase the clerk a new laptop with windows 10 to facilitate the HMRC 

PAYE tool. 

 

Next Meeting:  The meeting closed at 8.30 pm.  The council will next meet at Castlemartin 

Community Hall on the 5thth July 2021 at 7.30pm.   


